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Waiatarua Residents and Ratepayers Association 

Notice of Annual General Meeting 

Tuesday 18 February 2020, Waiatarua Community Hall, 911 West Coast Rd, 
Waiatarua 

6.30pm for a 7pm start. All welcome. 

Refreshments provided. Come and meet your neighbours—find out what’s happening in your community—and join the WRRA!   

Brave Zack making good recovery  
after bush ordeal 
Remember the 9 year old Rottweiler Zack who was found two 
weeks after going missing, having been being spooked by thunder 
while his family were overseas?  Devastated, they returned and 
searched relentlessly for their big baby.  

Christmas came early for the Going household when, after 14 days, 
a neighbour reported a big dog barking in the gully behind their 
house. Zack’s mum Mandy immediately began the search and locat-
ed him at the bottom of a steep ravine. There ensued a 3 hour full 
on emergency services rescue orchestrated by our amazing local 
Waiatarua Volunteer Fire Brigade, which extended to a team of 
around 20 paid fire staff and line crew who winched Zack up to 
safety.  

Amazingly, Zack had no bro-
ken bones but without eating 
and being stuck in the same 
position for such a long time he 
was weak and on the verge of 
starvation and dying. Zack’s 
body was being overtaken by 
infection and was shutting 
down. The emergency vet lat-
er reported that he had exten-
sive injuries inside and out, and 
it would be a long road to re-
covery.  

With the incredible care and 
compassion from Tarien at our 

local West Coast Veterinary Hospital, the ongoing support and love 
from Kim and Skater and the volunteers at Rottweiler Rescue, and 
Zack’s loving family, he has made a remarkable recovery with the 
last of his stitches being removed at the beginning of January. Zack 

can now concentrate on get-
ting back to his full healthy 
self, inside and out. 

Zack is the true champion of 
this story - lying in a creek at 
the bottom of a ravine, his 
nails and paws raw from try-
ing to climb the steep cliff. 
He was almost to the point 
of starving and was frozen to 
the core, yet still he barked 
for his family.  

Now safe and happily back 
home with his loved ones, Zack’s wounds are healing. Hopefully, 
with time, he will have the strength to run and play like the big pup-
py he is. His gorgeous happy nature has shone through to all the 
hearts he has touched over the last few months. 

Zack’s family wish to thank every one of you who has so generous-
ly donated, posted, shared 
and sent kind messages and 
good wishes. Without our 
amazing Waiatarua communi-
ty and compassion, this would 
have been a very different 
ending for Zack and his fami-
ly. 

If we can learn anything from 
Zack’s story it is to not give 
up and never lose hope. If you 
hear or see something out of 
the ordinary, don’t turn your 
back, investigate, report and 
share it. The smallest acts can 
have profound outcomes. 



WAIATARUA HALL HIRE, 911 WEST COAST ROAD 

Available for 21sts, weddings, functions, birthday parties, sports 
groups. Visit www.waiatarua.org.nz/community/community-

hall or contact Hall Custodian Matt Smith on 021 059 3467 

Please accept my Membership to the Waiatarua 

Ratepayers & Residents Association 2020 

Name: 
________________________________________________  

Address: 
_________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________ 

       

Phone No: ________________________________________            
      

     I ENCLOSE: 

     $10 household. 

Email: 
________________________________________________  

To: Treasurer, WRRA, 911 West Coast Road, Waiatarua, Auck-
land, or leave at the library, or email these details to: 

treasurer@waiatarua.org.nz 

Bank details: 12 3051 0278313 00 WRRA  

Advantages of being a WRRA member? 

Show your membership card at these friendly local busi-
nesses for a 10% discount (conditions may apply)  

Heritage Collection Waitakere Estate Ph: 814 9622 573 Sce-
nic Drive www.heritagehotels.co.nz/waitakere-estate-auckland  

Blow Moulders Ltd (cash & cheque sales only) Ph: 818 7709  

8 Waikaukau Rd Glen Eden www.bml.co.nz  

Elevation Brasserie Ph: 814 8727 473 Scenic Drive 
www.elevationbrasserie.co.nz  

The Landscape Yard (bulk product sales only) Ph: 818 6129 
293 West Coast Rd, Glen Eden www.thelandscapeyard.co.nz  

Henderson Hire Ph: 838 8879 Cnr Railside Ave & View Rd, Hen-
derson www.hendersonhire.co.nz  

Other special rates for WRRA members at:  

Plyman/Timberman Ph: 021 738420 70 The Concourse, Hen-
derson www.plyman.co.nz 

From the Editor 
Hello everyone 

Happy New Year and welcome 
back. I hope you have all had a 
great Christmas and a relaxing 
break. Here we are again with 
the first newsletter of the year. 
Let’s hope 2020 is a good one 
for all of us! 

My family and I spent a week on 
holiday in Northland in early 
January, somewhere we have 
never been before and which 
was a departure from our usual 
summer holiday destination. 
Unfortunately the weather was 
against us and we had wind for 
the entire time which made it 
far too cold for swimming. A 
real shame as we were staying 
nearby a very picturesque fresh 
water lake, and lovely beaches 
in the Doubtless Bay area only 
half an hour away. Still, we 
made the most of it and did a 
day trip to Cape Reinga where 

we saw the meeting of the 
oceans, and visited the giant 
sand dunes at Te Paki where 
the boys had a fabulous time 
hurtling down on boogie 
boards. If nothing else it was 
good to get out of Auckland and 
just relax for a bit.  

Late one afternoon while we 
were away the skies turned an 
eerie orange colour due to 
smoke from the horrific and 
devastating Australian bushfires. 
It lasted well into the evening 
and was very sad to see. I saw 
reports on Facebook from 
Waiatarua locals reporting the 
very same thing earlier that af-
ternoon before it reached us. 

The WRRA are kicking off 2020 
with the AGM being held on 
Tuesday 18 February—details 
of this are on the front page of 
the newsletter. Hopefully this 
year we will get a good turnout! 

Cheers, Erin 

Hello Waiatarua! 
I hope everyone enjoyed their 
break with family, or if you 
worked through the holiday 
period like us, looking forward 
to your break later in the year!  
It’s a crazy feeling that we’re in 
another decade and 2020 is now 
upon us. Ariana and I are getting 
married in March, followed by a 
honeymoon overseas for a well-
earned break…we’re looking 
forward to leaving reality behind 
for a few weeks! 

I have some bittersweet news 
to share. Towards the end of 
last year a particular role at 
work became available which I 
have had been slowly working 
towards (although didn’t realise 
the opportunity would come up 
so soon!). I applied, and after 
going through the internal appli-
cation and interview process I’m 
excited to say I was successful. 
It’s a very demanding role that is 
going to take a huge amount of 
effort to settle into and succeed, 
with many challenges along the 
way.   

The downside to this means 
that I will have much less time 
for family and life outside of 
work, and has left me wonder-
ing how I can balance presiding 
over the WRRA with everything 
else that is now happening in my 

life. On one hand I love the role 
and working with a great bunch 
of people, and getting stuck in 
with the community. On the 
other hand, with my focus else-
where, I am more than likely 
not going to do the role of pres-
ident justice, as I won’t be giving 
it the attention it deserves and 
the association could suffer as 
result. After much deliberation, 
I’ve decided it’s best I stand 
down as president. However, I 
will remain on the Committee in 
a reduced capacity to help out 
as required. It’s a shame to end 
after only a year, however it’s 
the right thing to do going for-
ward under changed circum-
stances. 

That being said, our AGM is on 
18th February at 7pm, at the 
Waiatarua Hall. If you, or some-
one you know may have an in-
terest in leading a great diverse 
bunch of people and contrib-
uting to our community, we 
would love to see you there so 
you can learn more and possibly 
put your hand up for the role. 
Even if you aren’t interested in 
that particular position, we are 
always looking for committee 
members and support, so would 
love to see you either way! 

Ryan Robertson 

president@waiatarua.org.nz 



Advertising & Community 
 Notices   

Commercial advertisements are welcome and 

can be arranged by contacting Erin Kingsleigh-

Smith, editor@waiatarua.org.nz, ph 814 8856.  

Community Notices are free to current financial 

members. 

Doers Networks:  local, fast internet pro-

viders info@doers.net.nz  

Handyman Out West: Any work undertak-

en. House and property maintenance, reno-

vation and decoration eg gutter cleaning, 

water blasting, deck building, tree felling, 

painting etc. Reliable and friendly. Phone 

Mike 814 9708.   

Indoor Bowls: every Thursday at the Hall 

7pm for 7.15 start. No experience needed. 

Coffee and tea provided. $3 donation to 

CPNZ and WPAT. Ph Celia: 814 9660 or 

Liz: 814 9688.   

Lawn mowing and section clean ups: Ph 

Grant at Top Grass Ltd. 814 9493 mob 021 

024 75610  

Plants: Bromeliads $5 - $6; Taros, cannas 

and various shrubs $4 - $5. All sales to 

Nepalese Educ Trust. Phone Margaret 814 

9859.   

Table Tennis: every Wednesday in the 

Hall, 7-9pm. No experience needed, all 

equipment supplied. $2 per week Contact 

Tony 814 9860, email tony.bacon 

@sthw.co.nz  

The Oratia Community Church: On the 

corner of Parker & West Coast roads. Fel-

lowship meets on the 2nd Thursday of each 

month at 1pm in the church hall. Ph 813 

9869 for information.  

Tiler / Stone layer: 21 years experience in 

the trade available for indoor and outdoor 

projects large or small. Phone Craig Starr 

021 610 408.   

Waiatarua Playcentre: Come and have 3 

free visits at our bush nestled Playcentre. 

We are child led, parent run and full of fun! 

Open 9:30am - 12:30pm Mon and Weds. 

Contact Ronni O'Brien 09 814 8835 or 

waiatarua@playcentre.org.nz or 

www.facebook.com/waiataruaplaycentre 

March NEWSLETTER  

 Copy needs to be in the hands of the 

Editor  

by FRIDAY 14 February @ 5pm 

Waiatarua Weeding Day 
We’re continuing on from the great work 
everyone did at the hall clean-up day a 
couple of months ago, by weeding out the 
masses of tradescantia and club moss from 
behind the hall.  If you have a spare few 
hours, we’d love a hand.   

When: Saturday 15th February 

Where: Waiatarua 
Community Hall, 
911 West Coast 
Rd, Waiatarua 

Time: 10am 

Waiatarua Community 
Patrol 
Three new members of the Community 
have joined our patrol! We have one from 
Oratia and two from Waiatarua. They are 
very welcome, especially as we have had 
members moving away.  

Why would you move when, in comparison, 
we are almost crime free compared to any-
where else in Waitemata. I put this down to 
a strong Neighbourhood Support team (are 

you a member?) and our patrol group of 29 
individuals, who strive to keep the commu-
nity safe and crime free.  

Can you give me 4 hours a month, day or 
night? We patrol Waiatarua, Oratia and 
Henderson and when tasked by the police, 
Piha for special operations. Most of us are 
pensioners but a lot of workers ‘seeing the 
light’ so...COME AND JOIN US. Contact 
Les Duffield on 021 720 100 for more infor-
mation.  

Les Duffield 

Oratia Crafting and 
Friendship Group 
Are you a keen crafter? Or want to learn a 
craft? Or simply just looking for companion-
ship with a friendly group of people? 

The Oratia Crafting and Friendship Group 
meets every Monday from 10am—12 noon 

in the small hall next to Parker Rd Church, 
commencing Monday 10 February. You can 
bring your own items to work on, or learn 
something new including spinning, crochet, 
tatting and knitting.  

Folk are asked to bring a plate of 3-4 morn-
ing tea items to share and a small $2 fee. 
Everyone is welcome. To find out more, 
contact Bev Latimer on 835 3237.  

Environmental News 
Got pests on your property? Announcing the Waiatarua Trap Library, launching on the 
22nd March. Come along and borrow some traps to rid your property of unwanted 
pests! 

How it works: You will need to attend a 30 minute training session to learn effective 
tools for traps placement and how to set the traps. 

Bring along: One form of photo ID and proof of address (a bill or similar).  

You will then be able to borrow traps for a period of 3 months (or more — see below).  

You will need to record your catches either on paper or via the app (training provided). If 
you continue to catch pests after your initial 3 months, you can extend your borrowing 
period! 

When: Sunday 22nd March 

Where: Waiatarua Community Hall, 911 West Coast Rd, Waiatarua 

Time: 10am — midday  

Please register your interest for catering purposes at  
sciencemademedoit@gmail.com 

Thanks to Auckland City Council and the Waitakare Ranges Local 
Board. 

Rita Steel 

Library News 
These are some of the latest new books we 
have purchased for the Library:- 

John Le Carre Agent Running in the Field 
Tracy Chevalier The Single Thread 
Nelson DeMille The Deserter 
Michael Connelly The Night Fire 
Di Morrissey The Last Paradise 
Tess Gerritson The Shape of Night 
Lynda La Plante She's Out! 

There are no long waiting lists for new 
books here, so come and join us. 

Barbara Field                    



Experienced Lady House Painter 

Now living and working in your area 
and offering professional and long 
lasting service, while taking every 
ounce of care and respect for your 
home and pets. My workmanship 
guaranteed. 

Phone Nola  

027 814 8810     


